

May 2020

Dear Pastors, Friends, & Family,

Quarantine is coming to an end here in Mallorca! Different parts of Spain are on different schedules for the de-escalation process for coming out of confinement. We are currently in phase one which means that we are able to go on walks together and go to town, during certain hours of course. Also, we are allowed to have church services at 33% capacity! This past Sunday was our first Sunday back together; we have to have two meters between families and we had our masks and hand sanitizer available. Also, it was our first church service with instruments instead of prerecorded music! A family in a church in Jacksonville, Florida gave us money for a piano, our church saved money for two guitars, and God has provided musicians!





Along with the end of quarantine comes a lot of other exciting things that we have not been able to do. In June, we will be starting our mid-week services, and we will be having our first baptism! Of course, with the virus a few things have had to be postponed. We were supposed to be returning to the western part of the States for a short furlough next month, but our flights were cancelled. So that along with our first missions conference for our church have both been postponed.

Next week, we move to phase two, which will open up even more things, still with regulations, but we will be able to go up to 50% capacity at the church, meet in town with bigger groups, and go to the beach (which allows us to have our baptism service)! We have really enjoyed some extra family time, learning new things (out of necessity), and watching God work in ways we never even thought of in the past. I told our church that we can either get down about everything that was going on, or we can see the opportunities. And there have been opportunities, and God has worked!

Thank you for your prayers and support, Markie Bullock